
Dates To Remember 

April 
Tuesday 8 Excursion to Woodbridge Discovery Centre  -  Gr 6W 
   Excursion to Molesworth  -  Gr2T & Gr1/2RT 
Wednesday 9 Excursion to Risdon Brook Dam  -  Kinder/Yellow & Kinder/Blue 
Tuesday  15 Kitchen Garden Autumn Harvest Market after school 
Wednesday 16 Last day of Term 1  -  students 
   SRC Fundraiser  -  PJ Day  -  wear your PJ’s to school 
   SCA Meeting  -  7.30pm Staffroom 
Thursday 17 Student Free Day  

May 
Monday 5 First day Term 2 
Thursday  8 Excursion to Molesworth  -  Gr 1H & 1F/T 
Saturday  31  QUIZ NIGHT 7:00pm eyes down 7:20pm sharp 

 

CONTACT DETAILS 
 

Gourlay Street, West Hobart. 7000 

Ph: 6234 1030    Fax: 62313935 

Email: Lansdowne.crescent.primary@education.tas.gov.au 

 

SCHOOL BANKING - REWARD SYSTEM for 2014  
REMINDER—NO BANKING WED 16th APRIL 

This year when students have banked ten times the CBA automatically notifies School 
Banking Co-ordinators that students are eligible for a reward.  This term 22 students have 
qualified for a reward already and 22 packs of scented pencils have been ordered, and 
hopefully will go home with banking next week! Even though we have not had ten term 
weeks the CBA has carried over reward points in their system from 2013. 
So, if there is not a reward for you in next week’s banking, don’t worry, as soon as you 
have banked ten times the system will tell us to order you a reward and we will get it to 
you near the end of next term. 
 
If students or parents have any questions about the changes to the reward system please 
send an email to: mounter@bigpond.net.au 

There will be no banking on Wednesday 16th April as it is the last day of term. 
 

Regards, 
Andrea Mounter and Roanne Perrera, School Banking Co-ordinators 

HOME READERS 
As it is nearing the end of the term just a reminder to start to return Home 

Reading books to classes.  Thanks. 

Dear Families 

 

A very big congratulations to our Playgroup! We all know that the West Hobart Playgroup 

is fabulous but on the weekend this was recognised and celebrated by the wider playgroup 

body. The West Hobart Playgroup won best supported playgroup in the inaugural Playgroup 

Tasmania awards. We are proud of the relationship Lansdowne has with the West Hobart 

Playgroup and we value the wonderful start it gives the young ones in our community. It is 

made up of, and run by, volunteers which is an absolute credit to all involved for the time 

and effort they put into making it a success – well done to the large team involved!! 

 

Staffing changes for Term 2 and beyond 

Our wonderful prep teacher, Jenny Dudgeon, has been offered and has accepted a new 

position as the Coordinator of the Sustainability Learning Centre. This role is recognition of 

Jenny’s work in, and passion for, this area. Jenny will still remain highly connected to 

Lansdowne, continuing to own her position here and she will continue to work with us on 

the many projects she has been part of. Jenny’s new position creates some staffing changes 

at Lansdowne 

 We are very excited to be able to announce that Georgia Tremayne – currently 

teaching Grade 1 and PE – will teach the Prep for 5 days a week from term 2 and for 

4 days a week in Term 3 and 4 with Bridget Field teaching 1 day each of these terms.  

 The gap left in Grade 1 by Georgia will be filled in term 2 by Meredith Langford with 

Leearna Downham returning in terms 3 and 4. 

 Seb Wishart will take up the early childhood PE role from Term 2 onwards. 

 Mandy Evans will coordinate the Land to Sea Leaders in Grade 5 with Gaye Headlam 

sharing teaching duties with Mandy on Grade 5 on Friday mornings 

I am really pleased with our staffing solutions for term 2 and onwards – we are able to 

continue to provide excellent teaching and importantly, continuity of rich learning 

experiences for all children. 
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Lansdowne's Autumn Harvest Market is on next Tuesday, April 15 - in time to get fresh 

vegies and preserves for Easter and the holiday break. The Market will be located 

outside Prep D, Early Years block ( below GP room) 

  

Do you have  an overabundance of  garden produce?  Bring your surplus along to 

support the schools kitchen garden.  Donations can be left at the school office or Prep 

D. We'd love to have home-made preserves etc to  sell.  Please label the preserves 

ingredients appropriately. 

  

A monster worm farm is beginning to take shape. The Brew family donated a wonderful 

duck egg blue bath which is set to become the Early Years Worm Farm - taking 

food waste from all  five early years classes K- Gr1. 

  

What's growing: Zucchini's, kale, silver beet, lettuces and herbs are almost ready for 

the autumn harvest market on April 15. 

Kinder enrolments for 2015 

I know it seems early but we have very keen interest in enrolling in kinder from many 

members of our wider community. We need to ensure the families that live in our area 

are enrolled for 2015. If you live in our school community, please collect and complete 

an enrolment form from the school office or from Narelle Henderson in LIL. If you 

would like an enrolment interview and tour please call the school office to make an 

appointment. 

 

Easter Break and Term Holidays 

A reminder to all that school for the students finishes next Wednesday. Teachers will be 

moderating on Thursday with staff from Lenah Valley with school being closed as a 

result. The school holidays take place over Easter with school resuming on May 5. 

Care for the student free day and for the holidays is available on site through Lady 

Gowrie - 62306864 

 

Cheerio 

Monique 

MOLESWORTH EXCURSION  -  1H & 1FT  -  Thursday 8th May 

On Thursday, May 8th, Grade 1 Hesman and Grade 1 Field/Tremayne will be visiting 

Molesworth for a day of team building activities. We will leave school around 9.10am 

and return by 3.00pm. Please ensure that your child is dressed in suitable clothing and 

has a coat and a hat with them. They will also need to wear sturdy walking 

shoes. Students will need to bring their bag with them and have enough food and drink 

to last the day. Parent help is welcome but as seating on the bus will be limited it may 

be necessary to go by car. Please see your class teacher if you can assist. Please also 

note that if the weather is not favourable that day the excursion may be cancelled that 

morning.  

FOUND - LARGE PET RABBIT 

about a month ago in Bonnington Road, West Hobart. 

Please call Jennifer 040481159  

What’s Loud, Cheap, trashy and guaranteed to show you a good 
time? 

 

That's right, the Quiz Night is back!!! Mark your calendar, book the 
babysitter and make up a table! 

When: Saturday 31 May 7:00pm, eyes down 7:20pm sharp. 
Where: GP Room 
 

How much: $120 per table of up to eight people - what a bargain! Pay per 
table at the office. Cash or cheque payable to Lansdowne Crescent Primary 
School SCA.  Not enough people to make up a table?  Put your name down at 
the office and we'll help you make up a table ! 
 

What else?  Wine, beer and soft drinks for sale on the night - BYO food platter 
and a glass (or you can buy a glass on the night). 

The LCPS Quiz Night 2014! 

SCHOOL COMMUNITY ASSOCIATION NEWS 

 
The next SCA meeting will be help in the school staff room on Wednesday 16 April 

7.30pm. Everyone is always welcome! 

 

Calling all Green Thumbs -  Our wonderful gardener Simon needs some help. Can 

you donate an hour or two a week? If so please contact us at lansdownes-

ca@gmail.com 

 

Brains Trust Alert - The 2014 Quiz Night fundraiser is on Saturday 31 May 7.00pm. 

$120 per table of up to 8 people. A terrific night filled with shenanigans (if the organ-

isers are anything to go by) and if you're lucky, a question or two... 

 

Feel free to contact the SCA via email  lansdownesca@gmail.com or find us on Face-

book https://www.facebook.com/LansdowneCrescentPrimarySCA 
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